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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2015/3753/P                               

 Address:           36 Flask Walk, NW3

Description:      Basement and light well extension.

Case Officer:
  Tendai Mutasa                                          Date  17 August 2015

This full-footprint basement extension introduces many or all of the complex problems to be found in the insertion of a basement into a terraced property located in a tightly developed urban Conservation Area, with the special subsoil conditions associated with Hampstead underlying it.  The design has been worked up with some care, and tackles some of those problems adequately, but there remain several issues which are not fully resolved; these are of fundamental importance on this site.

Little of the impact of the extension would be visible externally, although we are not happy with the fully-glazed Ground Floor doors at the rear; these are indeed out-of-character with the area; our objections to the proposals are not, however,  architectural.

The Basement Impact Assessment shows just how complex the subsoil is below the property: a mixture of made ground, sand, gravel and clay, with a water table uncomfortably and variably high.  Structural stability depends on underpinning adjoining walls, and the safety and security of the project would depend on the application of exceptionally experienced engineering skills, monitored constantly.  It is all very well stating, as the Assessment does, that this would be necessary; quite a different matter guaranteeing that it would be commissioned and paid for.  The Assessment concludes that collateral structural damage would be “negligible”, but are concerned for the stability and safety of adjoining properties, and believe that an independent review of this aspect of the proposals is justified

The Construction Management Plan is written meticulously, but inevitably, optimistically.  Flask Walk is one of Hampstead’s narrowest and most congested one-way roads, and the impact of this work, especially the excavation and spoil removal stages of it, would clearly lead to traffic chaos.  The swept-path diagrams of traffic flow, and vehicle sizes, illustrate only too accurately what is inevitable.  Flask Walk is unsuitable for heavy construction vehicles, and the area would be seized up with their impact.  The prospect of heavy vehicles trying to negotiate the sharp narrow bends in Back Lane before exiting into Heath Street via a locally notorious junction, is extremely alarming. Local residents would suffer unacceptable inconvenience, and pedestrians put at risk for many months. Local parking, already strained to its 

limits, would become intolerable.  The impact of noise, dust, mud and vibration would be unacceptable

Public safety would be locally compromised.

The project is unbuildable in this context, and we therefore call for refusal.

